
November 13, 2023
Brighton Technologies, LLC
4914 Gray Rd
Cincinnati, OH 45232-1513
United States

To Whom It May Concern:

In October of 2023, pursuant to our agreement with Brighton Technologies LLC, the Freefly
Security assessment team conducted a network and application penetration testing of the
BConnect application and supporting services and infrastructure.

The assessment objective was to identify, within the designated time and scope, any security
issues in the main portal Web application, REST API, mobile applications, and cloud-based
servers. The assessment team combined automated network and application vulnerability
scanning tools with manual penetration testing techniques in order to rapidly locate attack
vectors and simulate real-world exploitation.

Brighton Technologies has been provided the detailed findings and recommendations resulting
from the assessment in a summary assessment report. As of November 13, 2023, Freefly
Security confirms that Brighton Technologies has properly remediated all identified issues and
findings.

Sincerely,

Brian Soby
Partner
Freefly Security
brian.soby@freeflysecurity.com

www.freeflysecurity.com


